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Our vision is to protect and enhance the future of the Playpark in 

Holne, as a recreational facility for all members of the local community 
and visitors.


MINUTES OF MEETING - MONDAY 13 June 2022 
(1) Present/apologies

a. APOLOGIES:- Fleur Powell, Francesca Wadia, Sarah Pank, Samantha Donaldson

b. PRESENT (via Zoom):- Hannah Iskander, Katie Nott, Heidi Lewis, Belinda Owen

(2) Approve minutes from previous meeting and outstanding items
Minutes approved and signed

Outstanding items discussed – see below

Ross will look at the ash tree later in the year. No action has ben taken as yet. 
No committee members present who were able to discuss the scything of the wild flower area. 

The Easter Egg Hunt took place – see below for details. 

Earthwrights have now repaired the large play apparatus and have replaced the slats and bottom step of the small play frame. The warranty is now expired and Earthwrights are considered to have completed their obligation. 
(3) Finance Report 
The Easter Egg Hunt raised £92.50 profit

Tradesman's Arms chose us as their charity for Jubilee quiz. They raised £60 and will up this to £100 by way of a donation. 

The charity now holds £747.23 in the account as well as a small amount in petty cash still with Lisa Gray. 

(4) Updates from/and for the Parish Council 
The playpark is inspected on a monthly basis by South Hams District Council. 

John Bellamy is happy to remain as first point of contact for small jobs in the playpark and Belinda remains the link between the Playpark Committee and the Parish Council.

a. Grass cutting – The Parish Council has organised for approximately 12 cuts per year over the spring to autumn. The playpark currently looks like it hasn’t been cut for longer than the estimated period and Belinda will ask about this. Lots of nettles are currently present in the playpark area itself and Belinda will discuss with the Parish Council to ensure the contractor includes this in the cut. 
b. Fence – several of the fence posts around the play area appear to be rotten and mobile. John Bellamy from Parish Council will look into this. 
c. Moles – no current plan to reduce mole numbers. Grass cutting contractor to give notice before cut and the field will be rolled before so that the contractor’s equipment isn’t damaged. Mole hills now in the playpark itself and possible hazard for children – no ability to roll this area so manual removal of soil? 
d. Discussed lack of accessibility into the middle of the play area for those with reduced mobility (inc. pregnant etc) and possibility for putting steps in to side of tunnel. Belinda says possibly joint fundraise to put steps in or improve accessibility. We will need to have a think about who can look at that to give us some advice about it. Now that Earthwrights is out of warranty it could be any contractor – Belinda thinks can be any builder rather than playpark contractor specifically. Need 3 quotes if going to be over £250. 

(5) Events 
a. Update from Easter Egg Hunt – The Easter Egg Hunt was a great success! We had lovely weather and approx. 100 visitors came. We had an easter egg hunt for pre-schoolers as well as older children and ran a bake sale and craft stall. Heidi ran a fantastic Easter Garden stall. £92.50 profit was raised. 
b. Future events – 

i. Hannah Iskander and Katie Nott propose to run a relaxed Sports Day/picnic/bake sale in July. This will be quite an informal event. Katie to e-mail committee members with a date/time for a meeting to help organise this event which committee members are free to join or bypass depending on personal preference. The sports day will be held on Saturday 30th July. 
ii. Pumpkin Carving Competition – To be discussed at the next meeting in September. 

iii. Maintenance day in Autumn/Winter – to be discussed at the next meeting. 

(6) Any other business 
a. Wildflower Project:- No members present who were able to update about this. 
b. Lost property:- there has been a lot of lost property building up in the playpark lately and Hannah Iskander and Katie Nott propose to set up a Holne Playpark Facebook page to show photos of lost property as well as make the community aware of events that are being run. 
c. Siobhan Hayles has resigned as committee member and would like to wish us well in our future projects. 
(7) Next meeting – Tuesday 13th September 8pm at the Tradesman’s Arms. Please note: the day has been moved to a Tuesday. If anyone has a problem with the movement of days then please contact Katie Nott. 
Signed ……………………………………………………………………….
(Chair – Hannah I.)




Date…………………..

